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you                                                                             
I'm good morning welcome to theologian                                          
I'm dr. Randy white and delighted that                                          
you are here looking forward to visiting                                        
with you from Studio B up on top of the                                         
mountain today and always good to take                                          
your biblical theological and worldview                                         
questions and we will have a great time                                         
as we question the assumptions and as we                                        
rightly divide the word of truth and we                                         
will work at it today and we're gonna                                           
start with Roger out in Fresno                                                  
California who's got a list of related                                          
questions and we will put all of these                                          
related questions together and have a                                           
good time with this let's see let's talk                                        
two Gospels again Roger says number one                                         
when the kingdom gospel was preached at                                         
Pentecost how were Jews individually                                            
saved I think we will question the                                              
assumption before we answer that                                                
question because I think that what we                                           
will find out is that nobody was                                                
individually saved at that point that                                           
there was not an individual                                                     
instantaneous salvation offered when the                                        
kingdom of God was preached at Pentecost                                        
I think if you look at the message of                                           
Peter closely you will see that Peters                                          
message is not one of of saying that you                                        
can accept Jesus as the Messiah and when                                        
you do so then you will inherit eternal                                         
life and it will be yours right now that                                        
you will be able to say that I am saved                                         
so Jews or Gentiles were not                                                    
individually saved at that point there                                          
was an offer of the kingdom given to the                                        
nation and when the judgment came at the                                        
beginning of that kingdom time when the                                         
judgment came                                                                   
then you would be judged and some would                                         
inherit the kingdom and when you inherit                                        
the kingdom you inherit eternal life                                            
because flesh and blood cannot inherit                                          
the kingdom and thus the kingdom and                                            
eternal life go together this can be                                            
kind of confusing because we can begin                                          
to think that you've got an issue of                                            
osho we say the issue that we equate our                                        
salvation with eternal life and we read                                         
about eternal life and assume that if it                                        
says eternal life it's talking about                                            
salvation but the problem is both of                                            
them have eternal life so it becomes a                                          
little bit challenging there now the                                            
reason I want to say that individual                                            
salvation                                                                       



I think there's almost as a sense in                                            
which dispensationalists we struggle                                            
whether we call this the age of grace or                                        
the age of the church the dispensation                                          
of grace or the dispensation of church                                          
maybe we should call it the dispensation                                        
of individual salvation and I don't                                             
think that began tell Paul now do I have                                        
any scriptural basis upon that now I'm                                          
just making it all up or we could go to                                         
first Timothy chapter 1 verse 15 this is                                        
a faithful saying and worthy of all                                             
acceptation that is stop and listen to                                          
this for just a moment it's really worth                                        
hearing                                                                         
and it's faithful and it's true Christ                                          
Jesus came to save sinners of whom I am                                         
protoss we've talked about this before                                          
protoss is the word as a matter of fact                                         
if we just go ahead and look up this                                            
particular Strong's word as it is used                                          
in the Bible we see ah it means first                                           
first there it is                                                               
as a matter of fact we're gonna see it                                          
again right here howbeit for this cause                                         
I obtained mercy that in me                                                     
protoss look at the bottom of the screen                                        
Strong's Greek 44:13 let's come up here                                         
ah Strong's Greek number forty four                                             
thirteen we have the the same same word                                         
here so that in me first Jesus Christ                                           
might show forth all long-suffering for                                         
a pattern what do you what do you do                                            
with the pattern you use it at first a                                          
pattern to them which should hereafter                                          
believe on him unto believe on him to                                           
life eternal so I think what you've got                                         
here is that the the age of individual                                          
salvation came with Paul                                                        
therefore to your question when the                                             
gospel was preached at Pentecost how                                            
were Jews individually saved they                                               
weren't it was a collective salvation                                           
that they came in and adopted the                                               
covenants in the Commonwealth of Israel                                         
and they began to live according to the                                         
law the Torah and they would await and                                          
endure to the end and then be saved or                                          
if they died they would be in Sheol and                                         
then there would be the judgment and                                            
then they would be saved but it was not                                         
until they were changed and into the                                            
kingdom that they could say they are                                            
saved now the second part of that                                               
question would it be a bad assumption to                                        
say that after Christ's death burial and                                        
resurrection Gentile still had no hope                                          
unless they became part of the                                                  
Commonwealth of Israel since the gospel                                         
of the uncircumcision was not yet known                                         
yes I think that is a safe assumption                                           
and that would go along really with what                                        



I'd said in the first place that you've                                         
got this situation in which the                                                 
dispensation of individual salvation has                                        
not yet begun so there's only a national                                        
salvation through the kingdom through                                           
inheriting the kingdom and to inherit                                           
the kingdom you have to become part of                                          
the Commonwealth and the covenants of                                           
Israel                                                                          
and it's not until that that was made                                           
known that salvation would be offered                                           
individually that you could do that now                                         
that is based upon the death burial and                                         
resurrection of Jesus Christ but the                                            
fact that it was based upon and when it                                         
is delivered are two separate things so                                         
I at the death burial and resurrection                                          
of Jesus Christ there's no knowledge of                                         
these things even you know the average                                          
dispensationalist would say it's not                                            
until Pentecost that individual                                                 
salvation comes of course we would                                              
disagree somewhat on that the third part                                        
of the question after the mystery was                                           
revealed how could a Jew have                                                   
everlasting life without believing                                              
Paul's gospel well again that gets into                                         
the overlap issue and I think I'm the                                           
overlap issue you've got the scenario                                           
that a Jew could live according to the                                          
kingdom covenants if you will and if the                                        
kingdom came they had endured to the end                                        
they would they would be saved they were                                        
still in a sense living under those old                                         
covenants even in the book of Hebrews                                           
which of course is written late towards                                         
70 getting close to 70 AD late in the                                           
60s let's see here if I've got the right                                        
passage of Scripture what what I was                                            
wanted to refer to is that the book of                                          
Hebrews I'm not sure I've got exactly                                           
the right scripture but the book of                                             
Hebrews even talks about the old                                                
covenants are are diminishing and for                                           
example verse 11 they shall perish but                                          
thou remain us and they shall all wax                                           
Old Earth                                                                       
thus a garment that's probably not the                                          
best scripture to go from but I think if                                        
you catch the overall view of the book                                          
of Ephesians excuse me the book of                                              
Hebrews it is that the old covenants are                                        
waxing old as a garment Israel is                                               
diminishing the covenants with Israel as                                        
an applicable matter for life theology                                          
today was decreasing so during this time                                        
after the mystery was revealed                                                  
could they have everlasting life without                                        
Paul's gospel they could probably die                                           
and go to Sheol they could die and await                                        
the resurrection they could die not                                             
being a part of the body of Christ but                                          



being a part of the covenants and the                                           
Commonwealth of Israel awaiting that                                            
point after the Kingdom offer was                                               
completely removed then there is no                                             
Commonwealth of Israel there is no                                              
covenants of Israel there that are there                                        
are no covenants of Israel that are in                                          
effect and so there's nothing to do                                             
there they would have to believe in                                             
Paul's gospel now I think that most of                                          
them actually during that time if not                                           
all of them they believed in both they                                          
were faithful to the covenants in the                                           
Commonwealth of Israel and looking at                                           
Jesus as the Messiah and at the same                                            
time individually after Paul they were                                          
receiving the gospel of individual                                              
salvation which is the only gospel that                                         
saves in the here-and-now it is the only                                        
gospel in which someone can say I am                                            
saved under the Old Covenant and the in                                         
the gospel kingdom they could not say I                                         
am saved they had to say if I endure to                                         
the end I will be saved if I obey the                                           
commandments and do all the things even                                         
Jesus speaks about to the rich young                                            
ruler and make it all the way to the end                                        
and I will be saved I will be changed                                           
I will inherit eternal life and that is                                         
the picture that's given there number                                           
four related to this and this is last                                           
one from Pastor Roger out in the state                                          
of Alcatraz after the mystery what would                                        
be the point of still preaching the                                             
kingdom gospel it seems like it would                                           
have been so confusing to people it's                                           
still confusing                                                                 
indeed it is still confusing now I would                                        
say that first of all let me start at                                           
the at the today 20/20 version and say                                          
that one of the reasons that we are                                             
confused today is because this offer of                                         
the kingdom is now being equated as the                                         
offer of individual salvation and so in                                         
the church today we are mixing all of                                           
this up if it says eternal life its                                             
individual salvation and if it says                                             
Kingdom it's individual salvation and if                                        
it says individual salvation it's                                               
individual salvation and if it says born                                        
again it's individual salvation and if                                          
it you know going on and on everything                                          
everything is always the church it's                                            
always me it's always individual                                                
salvation it's always the gospel there's                                        
never been anything so no wonder we're                                          
confused now what would be the point of                                         
preaching the kingdom gospel                                                    
I think the point of preaching the                                              
kingdom gospel is that they there was a                                         
an offer being made to the nation and so                                        
you've got to continue that Peter did                                           



have the gospel of the circumcision and                                         
so he had to continue to carry out his                                          
Commission as that he couldn't just you                                         
know say look we're done with that one                                          
because it wasn't that kind of break                                            
like that it was that kind of overlap                                           
now that does make it so difficult and                                          
this is why we remind ourselves                                                 
continually to rightly divide the word                                          
of truth and it's not an easy job it is                                         
a confusing job I think one of the sad                                          
things I guess I could say about so many                                        
Christians today                                                                
might I even say so many                                                        
dispensationalists today most of our                                            
audiences dispensational - you know                                             
varying varying families within                                                 
dispensationalism but is dispensational                                         
and i think that the problem that we've                                         
got is that even dispensationalists                                             
don't know what it means to rightly                                             
divide the word i saw this the other day                                        
on the face post when someone was asking                                        
about write division and just from the                                          
comments you could see then they don't                                          
even know what it is they assume if                                             
you're a pre-tribulational                                                      
premillennialists you rightly divide and                                        
yet that's very much not the case so                                            
you're right it is it is confusing you                                          
know what I am grateful for however I'm                                         
grateful that we have a a book the Word                                         
of God that is confusing I know that                                            
sounds strange there are some simple                                            
little you know I don't know a nursery                                          
song you know nursery nursery a poem you                                        
know pop goes the weasel my son was                                             
talking about that the other day because                                        
I should look up the words you know                                             
somebody has the measles remember that                                          
all those things that we we get so                                              
scared of today used to be a kid song                                           
pop goes the weasel                                                             
and so nursery rhymes you know it's on a                                        
third third to three-year-old level                                             
aren't you glad our Bibles not on a                                             
three-year-old level otherwise we would                                         
have learned it when we were three and                                          
we would we would have gone on and left                                         
it and we can instead come and really                                           
spend a lifetime studying the Word of                                           
God and so many of you are like me on                                           
the you know still on the uphill side of                                        
life we haven't reached the top of the                                          
hill but we're getting dangerously close                                        
to the top of the hill and against so                                           
many of us we have some young listeners                                         
as well with so many of us you know                                             
we're we're getting there we can kind of                                        
see over if we peer up high and we're                                           
discovering whoa there's so much more I                                         
I didn't ever understand and so we've                                           



got this lifetime of learning so in that                                        
sense I am excited that indeed we do                                            
have a this this joy that we've got the                                         
ability to just to study it forever and                                         
to be confused with it okay let's go to                                         
Bob's question that is related here and                                         
by the way when you use the blue box it                                         
works so easy for me and that's what Bob                                        
did and so Bob gets two extra points of                                         
eternal rewards we've been given a                                              
special dispensation in which I am                                              
allowed to hand those points out you                                            
don't have to believe everything on this                                        
program question the assumptions but                                            
nonetheless Bob used the ask a question                                         
button at Randwick ministries.com so he                                         
says so there's no reason to preach the                                         
gospel of the kingdom today yes that is                                         
correct there's no reason to preach the                                         
gospel of the kingdom today now let me                                          
add a little a little bit of footnote                                           
here there is reason to teach the gospel                                        
of the kingdom but not to preach the                                            
gospel of the kingdom                                                           
maybe I'm playing with words there a                                            
little bit but what I mean is preach as                                         
in proclaim as in provide as in build as                                        
in                                                                              
given invitation into the kingdom know                                          
that we're fooling ourselves we're                                              
confusing ourselves and we're confusing                                         
others if we are inviting them into the                                         
kingdom if we think that we are are                                             
somehow doing people a favor by building                                        
the kingdom and advancing the kingdom                                           
we're smoking something is what it is                                           
and as David says we don't need                                                 
confusion the world serves up enough                                            
confusion exactly and so by separating                                          
these by rightly dividing these and                                             
keeping kingdom as something that                                               
belongs to the Commonwealth of Israel to                                        
the covenants of Israel and keeping us                                          
out of the covenants now this becomes so                                        
challenging because even so many                                                
dispensationalists put us under the                                             
covenants or under the New Covenant at                                          
least we're a new covenant people no                                            
we're not we're under the mediator the                                          
New Covenant hasn't come you know how I                                         
know about it I know it hasn't come well                                        
it's because I I read about the New                                             
Covenant and then I looked at the church                                        
today and I said I need the same thing                                          
it doesn't walk like a duck it doesn't                                          
swim like a duck it doesn't talk like a                                         
duck it's not a duck this is not the New                                        
Covenant so right there is no reason to                                         
preach the gospel of the kingdom today                                          
what we would have to do today is                                               
explain to believers like we do in this                                         
program explain to believers that there                                         



is was this offer of the kingdom that                                           
these things were taught about the                                              
kingdom that Jesus and Peter for example                                        
we're talking about the kingdom we've                                           
got some of that kind of stuff that                                             
we've got to teach in order to                                                  
understand the word but to preach it no                                         
I I I don't think so and I've got two                                           
three or four questions coming up here                                          
but before I get to your questions I                                            
want to remind you that tonight I've got                                        
this series that starts the Baptist                                             
faith and message and                                                           
analysis that will be at 7:00 p.m.                                              
mountain time I'm looking forward to                                            
that we're going to talk about                                                  
confessional faith tonight should we be                                         
a confessional people confessional                                              
people write their beliefs down into a                                          
confession of faith those who are                                               
confessional people don't want to call                                          
it a creed we'll see whether a                                                  
confession is or is not a Creed but                                             
should we be a confessional people then                                         
we'll talk a little bit about the                                               
history of the Baptist faith and message                                        
where in the world did it come from and                                         
then eventually we will also and we'll                                          
get some of it tonight we just begin to                                         
analyze the Baptist faith and message                                           
now it is the confession the faith                                              
statement the confession of faith for                                           
the Southern Baptist Convention it was                                          
adopted in its current form in 2000 in                                          
Orlando Florida I happen to have been                                           
there and we're going to as we say give                                         
it an analysis now many of you are not                                          
in the Southern Baptist Convention not                                          
active in the Southern Baptist                                                  
Convention like me and yet the reason                                           
that we want to come and study it anyway                                        
there's a two-fold reason one is it's                                           
valuable to learn how to study and                                              
analyze a confession of faith we do it a                                        
number of times here on this program and                                        
I always get something out of it I hope                                         
you always get something out of it and                                          
it's it's good for you to be able to                                            
learn how you analyze the confession of                                         
faith and so you'll be learning that the                                        
second thing is that as I've said a                                             
number of times from promoting this                                             
program the the Southern Baptist                                                
Convention is the largest Baptist group                                         
and the largest nonpartisan in fact I                                           
think it's the largest non Catholic                                             
group                                                                           
in the United States so what they say                                           
and do by virtue of their they say                                              
sixteen million members probably more                                           
like eight or nine million mmm probably                                         
more like three million actually showing                                        



up on a given Sunday except in these                                            
recent weeks in which there is eight                                            
showing up but nonetheless there's such                                         
a big influential body and they really                                          
do represent evangelicalism so knowing                                          
what they believe and what they do also                                         
tells us what the average evangelical                                           
out there believes in is doing and so we                                        
can look at some of those things sue our                                        
friend up in New Jersey been praying for                                        
you I was thinking about you yesterday                                          
actually you and your family with of                                            
course all of the cupen stuff that's                                            
going on in New Jersey but pray you are                                         
doing well and the question is can you                                          
do a verse by verse study on Ezekiel it                                         
will tie in with Revelation Daniel and                                          
Matthew I'll take that under                                                    
consideration it's actually on the list                                         
of where I go after the Baptist faith                                           
and mist message I almost certainly will                                        
go into an Old Testament book and that's                                        
because I've been in the New Testament                                          
for quite some time and I've got John                                           
and acts going now and will be in those                                         
quite some time and of course I've been                                         
in Galatians and before that I was in                                           
first and second Corinthians I've been                                          
in the New Testament a long time so                                             
it'll be in the Old Testament and                                               
Ezekiel is one that I haven't done my                                           
only fear on Ezekiel and you all can                                            
tell me what you think send me a                                                
Facebook message or a email message or                                          
comment on here my only question is                                             
it's another lengthy study and doing                                            
John and doing acts and doing Ezekiel                                           
you know does that bother anybody                                               
the second thing is do I care                                                   
because I think I think you know that I                                         
study these things because I haven't yet                                        
studied them I I pick something I want                                          
to know and something I want to learn                                           
and then I just kind of turn the camera                                         
on and let you benefit from it                                                  
I know so much more about it when I when                                        
I when I speak it and teach it than when                                        
I just learn it and so it's valuable for                                        
me so the answer is a good maybe how's                                          
that let's go to our friend Young                                               
Christian again it's good to see you and                                        
in the age of grace does the Holy Spirit                                        
lead us back into fellowship with God or                                        
is that our responsibility I am going to                                        
go with our responsibility the the Holy                                         
Spirit we are to be filled with the                                             
spirit as Ephesians 5:18 says and in                                            
Ephesians 5 and infusion 6 we are to                                            
walk in the spirit                                                              
both of those are imperatives that are                                          
given to me and to you and I think that                                         
means that we've got to work on keeping                                         



our mind in the spirit what where it                                            
ought to be instead of in the flesh                                             
where it is in the default and it's in                                          
the default because we happen to be                                             
flesh and so we wake up in the flesh we                                         
can begin to go in the flesh we can live                                        
in the flesh going in the in the flesh                                          
that's our default mode so we have to                                           
continually remind ourselves oh wait a                                          
minute I am in Christ therefore I am to                                         
be filled with the spirit and not quench                                        
the spirit and not grieve the spirit I                                          
am to walk in the spirit and this is my                                         
responsibility and so what I must do is                                         
if I discover you know I'm not filled                                           
with the spirit then I am reminded be                                           
filled with the spirit and so I could                                           
say okay I should do verse 19 speaking                                          
to yourselves in Psalms and hymns and                                           
spiritual songs singing                                                         
making melody in your heart to the Lord                                         
giving thanks always for all good things                                        
unto God and the Father in the name of                                          
our Lord Jesus Christ submitting                                                
yourselves to one another in the fear of                                        
God and I begin to do some of the things                                        
that are seen in walking in the spirit I                                        
force myself to do it now the spirit can                                        
give some encouragement the spirit can                                          
give some teaching through the word the                                         
spirit can give some empowerment the                                            
spirit awakens within me the awareness                                          
that I'm walking in the flesh but it                                            
really does come down to a personal                                             
responsibility I think for for each of                                          
us and this is why I think it is                                                
valuable to have a body of fellow                                               
right-right dividers that you fellowship                                        
with I would like to say a local church                                         
and that is ideal I think everyone on                                           
this program would agree that that is                                           
ideal and seek to find that just there's                                        
not always a an option available but                                            
there still I think the need as best we                                         
can to surround ourselves with some                                             
other people we are so blessed today                                            
think if this if this thing had this                                            
Kovach 19 thing had taken place in I                                            
don't know let's say the 1960s when we                                          
did not have the ability to fellowship                                          
online Christians would have completely                                         
been isolated we've been able to carry                                          
on ministry and fellowship even at a                                            
distance through that now I say that let                                        
me also say had this thing happened in                                          
the 60s or the 70s or the 80s or the 90s                                        
we wouldn't have been so crazy stupid in                                        
what we did we would have had some                                              
common sense and we just said let's                                             
let's not make a political Fiasco out of                                        
this how do I know                                                              
because Woodstock occurred in the middle                                        



of a pandemic and look at that it                                               
ultimately killed 100                                                           
thousand people in the u.s. mostly over                                         
the age of 65 1 million people worldwide                                        
that was when the population was 200                                            
million we've got a hundred and                                                 
twenty-eight million more people it was                                         
a healthier population                                                          
it was far more deadly than what we have                                        
today and what happened look at there                                           
they're singing and dancing at Woodstock                                        
all certainly not socially distancing so                                        
we weren't we as a society weren't quite                                        
as dumb as we have been in recent days I                                        
think this is built up I'm getting off                                          
your question here I think this is our                                          
collective stupidity has built up over                                          
the years we have become more and more                                          
scared of our shadow and it's time for                                          
the real men to stand up and this is why                                        
I'm glad that young Christian always                                            
comes with good questions so I think                                            
it's a personal responsibility issue                                            
there appreciate that okay our next                                             
question from Tony when are you going to                                        
produce a parallel New Testament with                                           
Darby Young's literal King James and                                            
Textus Receptus with the TR variants                                            
what an excellent idea Tony thank you I                                         
appreciate that you know Braska know how                                        
to think don't you you know I of course                                         
to some degree here keep I sort of have                                         
this you know parallel how all these                                            
match together wouldn't it be nice if                                           
that was on paper and I typically keep                                          
if you look at all the tabs here's the                                          
Textus Receptus and here is the critical                                        
text so I've got a tab on it that's that                                        
way I can look to see if there's a                                              
textual variant almost every time I                                             
study the New Testament I jump back and                                         
forth between those two just to see I've                                        
got the Youngs literal and then over                                            
here I've got the Darby translation                                             
and in the middle of those I've got one                                         
of the modern translations I flipped                                            
this it happens to be on the ESV now I                                          
think the default is new American                                               
Standard that it goes to I've got the                                           
New King James Version over here that I                                         
will look at some as well and these are                                         
the issues that are up before me all the                                        
time now wouldn't it be nice to put that                                        
in paper form where you could just                                              
across the paper I'm I'm still I do so                                          
much electronically but I still do like                                         
a paper copy to be able to look at even                                         
though I sometimes have to reach way                                            
across the desk to you know get some                                            
speckles on to be able to see all that                                          
but I'm gonna I'm gonna put that on the                                         
list how's that it you know all of that                                         



is basically it's all in the public                                             
domain so it's all very very doable it's                                        
just a little layout work more than                                             
anything else                                                                   
excellent thank you question from Gary                                          
on YouTube are Missy anak Jews                                                  
Christians or even saved I think that                                           
most Messianic Jews are not Jews there's                                        
a very small portion that actually are                                          
Jews that somewhere along the way got                                           
saved and then typically even later than                                        
that they joined a Messianic Jewish                                             
synagogue but very rarely be interesting                                        
to see if we could find the numbers on                                          
this I doubt we could very rarely does a                                        
Jew become saved through the work of a                                          
messianic synagogue                                                             
and give their life to Christ and start                                         
a their their life as a Christian so a                                          
Jew will become saved usually because                                           
they study the Word of God on their own                                         
and studying the Word of God on their                                           
own they get saved then they go down to                                         
maybe a Baptist Church or whatever it is                                        
and they serve in that Baptist Church                                           
and sometimes then they learn there's                                           
this thing called Messianic Judaism and                                         
sometimes they'll get into that and if                                          
they don't know how to rightly divide                                           
the truth I get they get into that so                                           
Messianic Judaism tends to be people who                                        
came out of evangelical churches whether                                        
they're Jewish or more often than that                                          
they're not even Jewish they just really                                        
like the Jews and they get into                                                 
Messianic synagogues I think that I'm                                           
gonna be kind of blunt here I think that                                        
messianic synagogues are Galatian eyes                                          
fully Galatian eyes and therefore if                                            
they are teaching and it's been several                                         
years since we looked at some of their                                          
statements of faith but if they are                                             
teaching that obedience to Torah is a                                           
requirement for Christianity then that                                          
they're not even teaching salvation                                             
they're teaching another gospel which is                                        
not another I'd like to back off of that                                        
but I think as I look at the book of                                            
Galatians it doesn't allow me to back                                           
off of that and so I've got to take it                                          
there in that that regard and go with it                                        
there now that said going back to what                                          
I've said to the beginning most of them                                         
were not saved under the Galatian eyes                                          
gospel that they're living now most of                                          
them were saved under a grace gospel                                            
that they discovered in reading the Word                                        
of God or in maybe even let's just you                                          
know be as loose as we can hear you                                             
though they were at a Billy Graham                                              
crusade or something like that                                                  
and Jews for Jesus something like this                                          



and they were saved under that and then                                         
they got into Messianic Judaism and                                             
that's where I think Paul would say I'm                                         
afraid for you you started by grace but                                         
now you're completing in the spirit I am                                        
NOT a fan of the Messianic Jewish                                               
movement now I'd love to you know visit                                         
with somebody about that and have them                                          
convince me otherwise                                                           
because I would love to see Jewish                                              
believers who have so much in common                                            
with their ancestral heritage that would                                        
come together and what a what an amazing                                        
congregation that could be if they                                              
taught grace if they recognized that the                                        
Pauline gospel is the only gospel that                                          
is appropriate today or is available                                            
today there is no other gospel if I are                                         
an angel from heaven speak let him be                                           
anathema why because it's not another                                           
gospel thank you baba pastor friend up                                          
in Massachusetts excuse me I had                                                
Michigan in my mind and I couldn't I was                                        
going through all the M States took me a                                        
moment there                                                                    
we appreciate you Bob is there a point                                          
it must be 55 because I'm 54 and haven't                                        
gotten there yet when do you get to the                                         
top of the hill when do you get to where                                        
you you know it all right you've seen                                           
everything                                                                      
yeah when when do you get there 60 65 I                                         
think it's just always one year older                                           
than we are that's yes that's when we                                           
get there I hope we'll see it nice I was                                        
talking to some young men oh just a                                             
couple of weeks ago about this and they                                         
asked me some kind of question about you                                        
know if you could live differently what                                         
would you do or something to that effect                                        
and one of the things I vaguely remember                                        
telling them is I sure don't want to go                                         
back and be 25 again oh heavens I don't                                         
want to be 25 again there are a few                                             
things about being 25 that are really                                           
cool and really nice and but only if I                                          
could go back with everything that I now                                        
know I don't even care if I go back with                                        
everything that I now have I have far                                           
more now than I did when I was 25 mostly                                        
a garage full of junk so I don't care if                                        
I if I you know start back financially                                          
where I was twenty five that's fine easy                                        
come easy go but if I had to go back to                                         
25 and be dumb again yeah I don't want                                          
to do that the experiences and the                                              
learning that I've got say between 25                                           
and 55 I'll be 55 before the months out                                         
that that I wouldn't trade for anything                                         
and I as I look forward I think okay 55                                         
to 65 to 75 to 85 I've got so much more                                         
to learn and to do and to accomplish                                            



that I probably need to live to 95 or                                           
105 to get everything on my to-do list                                          
done and I'm looking forward to all that                                        
Pastor Rick from the state of Alcatraz                                          
what are the what are the Emirates of                                           
first samuel chapter 5 verse 6 which                                            
says let's get it here let's see he's                                           
asking the question what are the inner                                          
odds he says it looks like Ashdod got                                           
hit with something unpleasant from the                                          
Lord you discern well the scripture says                                        
but the hand of the Lord was heavy upon                                         
them of Ashdod and he destroyed them and                                        
smote them with Emmer odds even Ashdod                                          
and the coasts thereof this was                                                 
were smote with Emer odds let's see I                                           
believe this word is used a couple of                                           
other places in the scripture yeah we've                                        
have it a number of times here beginning                                        
in Deuteronomy 28 verse 27 the Lord will                                        
smite thee with the botch of Egypt and                                          
with the Emeraude and the scab and the                                          
itch whereof thou canst not be healed                                           
that also does not sound to be very good                                        
does it                                                                         
so these a Murad's what are they well                                           
actually that is a nice way of I'm gonna                                        
go ahead and bring up the Strong's here                                         
first of all and let you see what                                               
Strong's sa yeah it's gonna give us the                                         
answer right there Strong's says he'll                                          
amount afford a stronghold a tumor a                                            
hemorrhoid emeraude is a hemorrhoid this                                        
was before the days of preparation H and                                        
so they got smote with hemorrhoids                                              
several times and I think that if we                                            
look up let me see here if I can pull up                                        
a dictionary here and yeah let's see                                            
what the Oxford English Dictionary has                                          
to say bring this up a little bit                                               
yeah the Latin hat there there's the                                            
Latin amyloid s is what we've got and                                           
here's some uses of it and in this case                                         
in 1,400                                                                        
a man shall bleed there in the arm also                                         
the mirada's for to undo that looks like                                        
a boil that it was used in speaking of                                          
their here's a guy in 1631 he died of                                           
the inroads he was seized with fit of                                           
gout and the emeralds at the same time                                          
1770 1855 the mouse and the in rods of                                          
God okay this is actually referring to a                                        
passage in the scripture there a disease                                        
called Emiratis 1530 so it perhaps was                                          
used a little more broadly for let's say                                        
boils in in the in the King James day                                           
the immer odds and it became in modern                                          
time the hemorrhoid so maybe it doesn't                                         
have to be quite as graphic as as the                                           
word hemorrhoid but it's the it's that                                          
kind of concept through there and thanks                                        
for the question I think and appreciate                                         



that okay let's go to also question from                                        
Rick have you had any preaching                                                 
experiences where you walked away from                                          
preaching either at home or behind a                                            
pulpit as a guest where you knew you                                            
were not liked and folks were angry me                                          
me make people not like me you got to be                                        
crazy everybody loves me instantly I'm                                          
such a lovable guy and I always speak my                                        
Marib I'm my motto is keep your word                                            
from day to day I forget the first part                                         
I try to keep my words soft and sweet                                           
for I never know from day to day which                                          
ones I'll have to eat                                                           
[Laughter]                                                                      
so my words are often always soft and                                           
sweet and kumbaya I've never made                                               
anybody angry so no I've never had that                                         
experience moving on                                                            
[Laughter]                                                                      
yeah I've I let me give myself                                                  
evaluation I think I'm a nice guy                                               
I think I'm a fun-loving guy I usually                                          
see the best in everything I I I have a                                         
somewhat of a scientific engineering                                            
mind I haven't always but I've built it                                         
up over the years and so I don't have a                                         
personal problem dealing with an issue                                          
whether it's a political issue or a                                             
theological issue or a mathematic issue                                         
or a financial issue I don't have a                                             
problem dealing with that and saying                                            
okay now she's coming from this                                                 
worldview and he's coming from that                                             
worldview and he's coming from this set                                         
of assumptions he's come from this a set                                        
of assumptions and so we're all coming                                          
to different conclusions and so let's                                           
lay out all the facts across the table                                          
and let's try to bring them up and I'm                                          
going to defend my position tooth and                                           
nail and so and I can do that and then                                          
go to lunch with them as long as we're                                          
getting green chili cheeseburgers and                                           
and I can enjoy that kind of thing many                                         
of you can but I also recognize that                                            
there are there there are some who take                                         
it much more personally than I do and so                                        
they get they don't like me they're                                             
angry with me their position that it                                            
just doesn't work together so yeah I've                                         
had                                                                             
not even some some of them where I felt                                         
like the folks were angry I just knew                                           
the folks were angry and sometimes I                                            
sense it even here on the Internet you                                          
know as I can see it coming through the                                         
camera oh my goodness I made him mad                                            
today didn't I and oh thank you Judas                                           
she says I was upset when you left First                                        
Baptist Katie so glad I can still listen                                        
to you I forgive you well isn't that                                            



nice I appreciate that not everybody was                                        
upset but how about Nero cheeseburgers                                          
now go with that David so I think one of                                        
the things that Ric you're you're much                                          
much younger than I am it used to bother                                        
me more to make people angry I used to                                          
be a people pleaser and so so that that                                         
disturbed me a lot more than it does                                            
today I don't mean to say I hope I'm not                                        
crass and cold and I don't care if I                                            
make you mad but I'm much more                                                  
doctrinally driven today much more in                                           
tune with how I've got to my position                                           
and so conviction aliy oriented perhaps                                         
you would say that way I think anybody                                          
who is conviction aliy oriented is going                                        
to make enemies it's just a part of it I                                        
hope we can I hope I can do it and I                                            
hope you can do it I hope we can all do                                         
it in such a way that we do try to be                                           
nice we do try to be friendly we do try                                         
to have some friends that are of a                                              
another different you know of a                                                 
different perspective and we can listen                                         
to them and we can hear all that we we                                          
want to be careful not to get into                                              
groupthink                                                                      
and that's typically where you make                                             
people angry by the way is when you hit                                         
their groupthink they're in an                                                  
environment which has not questioned                                            
their assumptions that mug needs to be                                          
on a rotating basis doesn't it they're                                          
in an environment where they're not                                             
questioning the assumptions and they get                                        
stuck in that bubble and they can't                                             
think out of the                                                                
and it happens in every environment and                                         
so I think that that we need to be                                              
comfortable at making people angry and                                          
yet not really set out to make them                                             
angry that has that makes sense but yeah                                        
I I do and many times I might even add                                          
to that there are many times in which I                                         
kind of know going into it that I will                                          
make them angry now Bob who's a pastor                                          
gives a good word here the pastor's wife                                        
will often incur the wrath of the                                               
assembly I think the pastor's wife feels                                        
it much more closely and on a personal                                          
level and as an attack than the pastor                                          
himself often does and so the pastor's                                          
wife you know they're a wonderful little                                        
set and God gave me a wonderful pastors                                         
what God gave God gave me a wife who's a                                        
wonderful pastor's wife and and yet you                                         
know they they really can struggle with                                         
things and and sometimes the pastor's                                           
children if they're not somewhat                                                
protected from some of that and I grew                                          
up in the parsonage and my kids grew up                                         
in the parsonage so you know they're                                            



third generation I guess parsonage                                              
people and deal with all of that and                                            
some of that but it can be very                                                 
difficult it can lead to you know                                               
baldness can lead to lack of sleep and                                          
hopefully we become comfortable with it                                         
I I don't know that there is a position                                         
in which you don't have that Bob's a                                            
pastor and a postman he could probably                                          
tell us because it's got two careers my                                         
hunch is he knows how to make the people                                        
mad from the pulpit                                                             
and he knows how to make people mad from                                        
the post office every area of life you                                          
live in there's some things you're going                                        
to do or some ways you're going to do it                                        
that just in the end gonna make some                                            
people mad so I think it's probably just                                        
a fact of life so I don't want to I                                             
don't want to be like I see too many                                            
pastors think the pastor is the worst                                           
thing it's the most difficult thing                                             
there is and I'm just glad I am one                                             
people who get mad at me or whatever                                            
they get they're gonna get mad at me                                            
whatever job it is I have and so I'm                                            
just glad I am one thanks for your                                              
question Vina Down Under how green                                              
biblically should we be you mean green                                          
with envy should we be green with envy I                                        
think we're talking about environmental                                         
green this right you know here's been a                                         
challenge in the in the past number of                                          
years we have this setting now in which                                         
the environmental movement                                                      
can I call them the environmental wackos                                        
have made a god of environmentalism and                                         
have in doing so just created something                                         
that is really you know it's it's                                               
something you bow down to worship to on                                         
dispensational publishing but calm by                                           
the way if you just click the shop                                              
button the currently the third book this                                        
could change is not see ecology by our                                          
friend Mark Mercer and it speaks of some                                        
of the roots of this green movement and                                         
how some of it comes about by the way I                                         
just thought to mention while I'm there                                         
also a couple of things if you click                                            
that shop button one is you got this                                            
blessings and balderdash on sale for                                            
$11.97 it is our weekly special right                                           
there                                                                           
and to you can now pre-order the Patrick                                        
Henry American Statesman it'll ship                                             
about may the 22nd if everything goes                                           
well spend a little harum-scarum getting                                        
shipping gun these days and printing                                            
yeah but great little book that you can                                         
get for $19.99 hey Bob guess what Tony                                          
is also a pastor and a postman two                                              
essential jobs and two essential people                                         



right isn't pastor essential job no I                                           
think that made it not as essential back                                        
to V news question how green should we                                          
be so the modern green movement is is                                           
basically a faith movement that is a                                            
faith or a dogma that is at odds with                                           
Christianity and therefore we really                                            
have to distance ourselves from the                                             
green movement and I I think that's say                                         
that that's unfortunate because I think                                         
what Christians should be if we want to                                         
be biblical and we do what Christians                                           
should be is good stewards we after all                                         
as man were given dominion over this                                            
earth well if you buy a house you have                                          
dominion over that house what do you                                            
want to do go in and trash it no you                                            
want to say hey I want to fix this up                                           
because that's that's what coming down I                                        
got a job on a little deck that I've got                                        
to get out the old boards and put in the                                        
new boards and get those boards replaced                                        
why because someday I'm gonna fall                                              
through it that's why and so I want to                                          
do that it's being a good steward                                               
because I own it I don't want it just a                                         
totally crumble and fall apart so I'm                                           
gonna be a good steward of it I'm gonna                                         
redo that now being given dominion of                                           
the earth we want to be good stewards of                                        
the earth and part of that involves you                                         
know                                                                            
I remember the old song was that an old                                         
hymn item a seat don't throw your junk                                          
in my backyard my backyard my backyard                                          
don't throw your junk in my backyard my                                         
backyards full well we don't we don't                                           
want to throw our trash you know drain                                          
the gas and the oil right there in the                                          
driveway and we don't want to ruin our                                          
stuff the same we want to be good                                               
stewards of the earth that God has given                                        
me now when I first started pastoring as                                        
you know the guy who stands behind the                                          
pulpit that's what I call the pastor he                                         
does it every Sunday stands behind the                                          
pulpit and he preaches when I first                                             
started doing that it was 1992 I was in                                         
a little farming town Monday Texas as                                           
I've said before and annually the the                                           
the County Extension Department which of                                        
course helps in agricultural issues in                                          
Texas anyway the County Extension                                               
Department would come by and they would                                         
say a pastor you know this I don't know                                         
first Sunday in October its stewardship                                         
day not talking about tithing talking                                           
about the earth it's Earth stewardship                                          
day would you mind um you know maybe                                            
preaching a sermon about how we should                                          
and this was this was the county                                                
government working together with the                                            



churches and sometimes they'd even                                              
provide you know say hey here's some                                            
scriptures that are about - they weren't                                        
trying to preach my sermons or anything                                         
like that they just said from the county                                        
we believe that stewardship is a good                                           
thing and that churches could help us                                           
with stewardship and we've got this you                                         
know stewardship Sunday now today I                                             
would run not walk from any kind of                                             
environmental stuff that the government                                         
bring bring me how's that                                                       
you can tell I was out in West Texas                                            
can't you the government bring me                                               
something I do not now I would run from                                         
it today because the the societal                                               
viewpoint has changed so much that                                              
they've got this Dogma that is at                                               
opposition with the dogma that I've got                                         
there really worshiping                                                         
mother earth and I'm not worshipping                                            
mother earth I'm saying the earth is                                            
mine I've been given dominion over it I                                         
am going to use it to foster it to get                                          
the most crops out of it to grow the                                            
biggest cow on it and the best chickens                                         
on it and because I'm not Jewish the                                            
best Pig I can raise on this ground and                                         
I want to be able to do it for my                                               
generation and the generation following                                         
I think that what Christians need to do                                         
is to fight back a little bit and pull                                          
some of that environmentalism back from                                         
pole good stewardship back from the                                             
environmentalist so how green should we                                         
be I think we should be good                                                    
environmental stewards for our own                                              
benefit and we ought to look at the                                             
earth as this is some this is a resource                                        
that we have now if you're capitalist                                           
you go there naturally by the way if                                            
socialism and again mark musters book                                           
speaks to that and that is once again                                           
this book Nazi ecology and it talks                                             
about yeah there's national socialism in                                        
there social Darwinism the environmental                                        
movement is a socialist movement and and                                        
and so what I started to say is if                                              
you're capitalist you become a good                                             
steward and that is because this is my                                          
capital and it is my capital that I will                                        
use to provide income for my children                                           
and for my grandchildren and to provide                                         
jobs for people in my community and so                                          
I'm going to take care of my capital I                                          
am convinced by the way that we would                                           
have better national forests I live in                                          
the national forests we would have                                              
better national forests if it was                                               
privately owned and you know put a                                              
private corporation that can make money                                         
on it through even if there's                                                   



regulations that they                                                           
got to you know keep it undeveloped it                                          
would be better run by a private                                                
corporation who said hmm I've got                                               
hundred thousand acres of natural beauty                                        
I can make some money off of this I've                                          
got some streams that run through here                                          
there can be some fishing I want to                                             
manage that fishing well because I                                              
wanted to provide fishing ten years from                                        
now 20 years from now 30 years from now                                         
because this is my income this is my                                            
retirement I want to be able to sell                                            
this company for more than I then I                                             
invested in it I wanted to make jobs I                                          
wanted to create and so I'm going to                                            
make sure that it's not going to burn                                           
down in a forest fire rather than just                                          
utterly leave it neglect it and then                                            
tell all the citizenry around don't                                             
don't notifier don't don't don't no I                                           
light a match you know don't start your                                         
chainsaw it might have a spark because                                          
we don't manage anything that's not                                             
being good stewards that is the earth                                           
controls us and capitalism would would                                          
fix so many of these things                                                     
Bob the post one of the postman                                                 
ambassadors has said challenging the old                                        
assumptions and the status quo can often                                        
cause people to go after the messenger                                          
just as being the deliverer of an                                               
unexpected bill I knew that those would                                         
come together through there who is John                                         
Galt yeah you got it you know I didn't I                                        
guess I had my head in the sand I didn't                                        
know the reference there until just                                             
recently somewhere I caught up with all                                         
last one of the day I am going to try to                                        
answer and this is I may not I probably                                         
should put put this off till tomorrow to                                        
give a better answer but I'm going to go                                        
ahead and try it now let's see can you                                          
give a brief definition on capitalism                                           
socialism communism fascism and nazism                                          
and and I see another question just came                                        
in from Tom I'll take it to because I'm                                         
having fun                                                                      
so why quit write a brief definition of                                         
capitalism capitalism believes that                                             
private resources are the basis upon                                            
which you build a society my my                                                 
intellect is my private resource my                                             
thumbprint is my private resource my car                                        
is my private resource my plot of ground                                        
is my private resource and capitalism                                           
says the state should not interfere with                                        
the use of those private resources                                              
because that is the source of a man's                                           
independence and a man's health and                                             
well-being capitalism capital is the                                            
source of our well-being socialism is                                           



the society is what you protect you                                             
don't protect the capital you protect                                           
the society and therefore all decisions                                         
are based upon what is best for the                                             
whole it doesn't matter what is best for                                        
Rick or Tom or Randy or Bob what is best                                        
for the whole and it might be best for                                          
the whole since Rick is one of those                                            
rich filthy rich California pastors that                                        
his income be spread out - you know Bob                                         
in Massachusetts in Randy in New Mexico                                         
which is way down at the bottom of the                                          
list for poverty or the top of the list                                         
I don't know how you count that so so                                           
we're gonna take some from Rick and                                             
we're going to spread it out because                                            
this is best for the whole that's a                                             
socialist worldview communism is the                                            
implementing socialism because rick is                                          
not going to want to give up his money                                          
so communism is the government arm that                                         
says we will we will take it from Rick                                          
we will give it to Bob communism is                                             
always viewed as a temporary necessity a                                        
necessary evil even in the days of                                              
communism under the Soviet Union they                                           
all said there was a day that there                                             
would not be communism because once they                                        
finally implemented socialism the                                               
Communist Party would there would be no                                         
need for the Communist Party because                                            
it's utopia and there would be no need                                          
for oppression from the Communists                                              
because everybody would you know have                                           
and have a like and it would all be a                                           
fine so communism is a is a tool to get                                         
to socialism by the way you take a fella                                        
like Bernie Sanders or hundred others                                           
that are socialist today what's going to                                        
be their tool to get there it's always                                          
going to be government government is                                            
going to be their tool to get to                                                
socialism communism is the tool that                                            
gets you there we will put things into a                                        
commune because that's what is best for                                         
the society doesn't matter what's best                                          
for the business owner the home owner                                           
what is best for the society is the                                             
community that's communism fascism is                                           
let's see I'm not gonna be as good as                                           
that at that one fascism is when the                                            
government not only controls the capital                                        
but the government also controls the                                            
thinking and it controls the thinking in                                        
order to ultimately control the society                                         
for the societal good I would say                                               
fascism is also like communism it is a                                          
train it's a tool to get there and to to                                        
to bring that about I probably should                                           
dig into that one a little bit more to                                          
make sure I've given you the best there                                         
Nazism is National Socialism it is                                              



socialism that believes that the best                                           
thing for the whole is if this nation                                           
becomes the one that distributes the                                            
wealth and controls the thinking of                                             
everybody in the world so whereas a                                             
Bernie Sanders kind of socialism                                                
probably would just promote communism                                           
that's what he did he spent his                                                 
honeymoon celebrating communism in the                                          
USSR it would celebrate communism he                                            
probably wouldn't celebrate national                                            
socialism because he doesn't believe in                                         
the National part he he would be more                                           
for a one-world government for example                                          
and a one-world government a global                                             
socialism isn't a nationalism but Hitler                                        
came along and he said it's the German                                          
people that can bring the world to peace                                        
and plenty for all and the German people                                        
control that the nation of Germany the                                          
the Aryan race is the nation that he                                            
promoted there so I think that's I hope                                         
those are all decent definitions of                                             
those I their their world views world                                           
views really just built upon capitalism                                         
and socialism those two world views and                                         
then the communism fascism Nazism is                                            
part of its it's a it's a department of                                         
socialism there would be I'm sure                                               
departments of capitalism as well that                                          
we could talk about and bring about but                                         
nonetheless probably those two                                                  
fundamental worldviews I wish that                                              
students learned those varying                                                  
worldviews more so than they do today I                                         
think they used to kind of teach                                                
I was in the Future Business Leaders of                                         
America I was the president actually of                                         
my local chapter when I was in the 12th                                         
grade and one of the things that we did                                         
in FBLA was to learn the principles of a                                        
free market economy that's capitalism                                           
and it was it was taught and defended I                                         
don't think it is today it was just a                                           
assumption but I don't think it is let's                                        
see here I have lost my question let me                                         
get back to it here did there we go                                             
does second Thessalonians 3:17 eliminate                                        
Paul as a possible writer of Hebrews I                                          
think I know what this passage says but                                         
let's see                                                                       
second Thessalonians 3:17 it's not the                                          
one I thought you were going to the                                             
salutation of Paul with mine own hand                                           
which is a token of every epistle so I                                          
write I think that the only the only way                                        
you could take it's a great question the                                        
only way I think that you could take it                                         
as eliminating Paul is if you were able                                         
to go through all of his books and see                                          
if he has that in all of his letters he                                         
does say he has it but is it part of the                                        



the letter itself I sent out some                                               
letters just yesterday and I you know I                                         
signed a little note on the bottom of                                           
some of them it's not really part of the                                        
letter but it's a little note that was                                          
signed on the bottom of them and                                                
sometimes he included that little part                                          
in in the letter sometimes he did not I                                         
think that if you look                                                          
even say in first Timothy there doesn't                                         
appear to be this this point about you                                          
know here's my my personal handwriting                                          
that is on there let's go to the end of                                         
Hebrews and see how Paul excuse me how                                          
somebody closes that out sounds awfully                                         
Pauline salute them that have rule over                                         
you and all the saints they have Italy                                          
salute you grace and peace be with you                                          
all amen                                                                        
I think we could find a number of                                               
letters which end like that and nothing                                         
like again first thessalonians chapter 2                                        
verse 13 the salutation of mine own hand                                        
which is the token of every epistle so I                                        
write I think that would be the                                                 
understanding of the see that that would                                        
be to say on the actual paper he's got                                          
his signature but in in first Timothy                                           
it's not in the text itself I I take                                            
that point I take the position that Paul                                        
wrote Hebrews Brian Ross as Dan says                                            
takes the position that John Mark wrote                                         
Hebrews I've heard others take the                                              
position that Barnabas writes                                                   
Hebrews we're working likely on a                                               
commentary that someone has written on                                          
Hebrews he takes the position that it                                           
was not Paul but it was someone close to                                        
Paul like John Mark or Barnabas he                                              
doesn't narrow it down there I would                                            
take the position just like I would with                                        
the Gospel of John that since it doesn't                                        
tell us we don't know and it's just that                                        
inquiring minds want to know and that's                                         
the only reason that we we we get into                                          
it gives some degree of change on how                                           
you're going to                                                                 
interpret it for example if I think that                                        
Lazarus wrote the Gospel of John instead                                        
of John the Apostle wrote the Gospel of                                         
John it gives a little bit of difference                                        
of insight but nothing that is more than                                        
an assumption that we have to question                                          
through all the way so whereas I do                                             
study it and I think it's interesting to                                        
study and I think it's valuable even to                                         
study I don't think it's essential to                                           
know who wrote these various books of                                           
the Bible except that when it's                                                 
expressly stated who wrote those books                                          
of the Bible and appreciate that listen                                         
II got some comments going on through                                           



there and I think I think maybe I got                                           
got those up Charles up and Tulsa didn't                                        
God tell Jobe he commands the weather in                                        
the sky I thought Gretta did isn't Greta                                        
yeah alternately ultimately he does by                                          
the system he has set up and that's one                                         
worth learning and worth knowing because                                        
we can use it all to our advantage it's                                         
been fun to be with you today don't                                             
forget tonight at 7 p.m. the Baptist                                            
faith and message and analysis will have                                        
a I don't know three three four week                                            
series on this probably I'm guessing a                                          
little bit and I think we'll have fun                                           
and then we'll get back into a book by                                          
book Bible study tonight 7:00 p.m. I'm I                                        
am planning tomorrow night Friday night                                         
to do a theological insomniac provided                                          
that you know the sleepy bug doesn't hit                                        
me but it's my intent at this point and                                         
I look forward to that been up at Studio                                        
B on top of the mountain today it's been                                        
good with you I'll be back in the the                                           
official studio tonight for the Baptist                                         
faith and message and we'll look forward                                        
to that                                                                         
and let me not close without saying that                                        
we do have some of those good things                                            
available for you at dispensation of                                            
publishing dot-com like our sale this                                           
week blessings and balderdash you can                                           
just click on that speaking of Southern                                         
Baptists here's a good I'll call him                                            
old-fashioned Southern Baptist you don't                                        
find him like this anymore he's retired                                         
now but commentaries on the Christian                                           
index America's oldest religious                                                
publication check that out and if you                                           
click the shop button once again you can                                        
see Patrick Henry I think I have really                                         
enjoyed reading his biography written                                           
1897 revised 1898 republished now in                                            
2020 it is a four hundred something page                                        
book it's a big one for 1999 you get a                                          
big old big old paperback book and I                                            
think you'll enjoy it you you'll you'll                                         
be so smart when you're done and you'll                                         
know about federalism and all that good                                         
stuff that comes about and that will be                                         
a blessing so I certainly look forward                                          
to seeing you tonight at 7:00 p.m.                                              
tomorrow morning for ask the theologian                                         
and all of our other programming Randy                                          
white ministries dot RG each one of you                                         
are a blessing thank you we'll see you                                          
soon                                                                            
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


